

Our Ref: WR/HighRd-24 Telephone: 0208 207 2277

Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk

Date: 6th September 2024

Dear Resident

Statutory consultation on proposed waiting restrictions in High Road, Bushey Heath

Hertsmere Borough Council has received complaints about inappropriate and inconsiderate parking at the junction of High Road, Bushey Heath with Perrin Close. In response to these concerns, the council reviewed the area and is proposing to remove existing unrestricted parking bays and introduce no waiting at any time restrictions (Double Yellow Lines) at this location.

The purpose of the proposal is to prevent vehicles from parking close the junction of Perrin Close, obscuring visibility and to facilitate the passage on the road of pedestrians who may potentially be at risk.

We are writing you to let you know of our intent to formally advertise the making of a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) which is legally required to enforce the waiting restrictions.

If you have any comments, please let me know either by email at the email address on this letter or in writing to the address at the top of this quoting ref: WR/HighRd-24. The deadline for receipt of support or to object the proposal is on **4**th **October 2024**.

A plan showing the extent of the proposal is on the reverse of this letter and for further information please visit parking consultation page on our website www.hertsmere.gov.uk

All comments will be considered by ward councillors and officers prior to any decision being made on whether to implement the proposal.

Yours sincerely

Tunde Ogunro Traffic Engineer